
June Newsletter 
One month to go! What a fantastic month June has been in school and for our school 

community.  
 

Congratulations! 
I just wanted to share with you the news that Miss Bytheway will be going on maternity leave towards the 

beginning of the new academic year. We are beyond delighted for her and her partner and cannot wait 

to meet the new addition to her family when they arrive.  
 

Reminders 
Thank you so much for your responses to surveys and information gathering recently. We will share 

the outcomes of the parent/carer survey with you and our responses to the points raised. Please 

take the time to vote for the Parent governor as shared on School Coms. Remember when buying 

uniform for the new year, all children need wellies and a waterproof coat as part of our OPAL 

project. If anyone would like some pre-loved uniform, please come and see us in the office and we will 

see what we have.  
 

 Lost Property 
We have mountains of lost property around school, so between Monday 1st until Wednesday 17th 

July, tables will be in the main office area with items available to look through. Anything left at 

the end of the 17th July will be bagged and sent to a charity shop.  
 

Missing School Items 
In school we have noticed a few things that are missing, such as school sports kits, reading books etc. If you 

have any of these at home, please send them in before the end of the term so we know what we need to 

organise. Thank you.  
 

Fabulous Fire of London Performance 
What a fantastic show our Y2 delivered! The long wait for their moment in the spotlight was well worth it. The 

confidence and conviction all children demonstrated was truly amazing to see. The show brought the 

children’s learning to life and will ensure they remember it for a long time to come. Well done to all and a 

massive shout out to the Year 2 team for pulling this all together.  
 

Festival on the Field 
This year’s festival was brilliant and that was down to the community all coming together. We 

were blown away by the shear number of you who attended and brought along others to join 

in. Thank you for your support with the event, for your contributions to the collections all the way to 

getting into the spirit of the day. We are delighted to announce that we made a profit of £3719.84. We will 

keep you posted about what this money will be spent on.  
 

OPAL Education 
We are well on the way with our plans to deliver OPAL. There may be a couple of zones ready 

to launch before the summer holidays. We are still on the lookout for some large pipes that we 

can create tunnels with as well as items for dressing up such as blazers, handbags, hats etc.    
 

Inflatable Fun Day 
As you all know, we have been frustrated with the closures due to our school being a polling station, 

however we have charged the council for the ‘hire’ of the space. We are going to use this money to hire 

inflatables on Monday 15th July. Please send your child in their PE kit on this day. I know this will not make up 

for the lost learning time, but it will ensure we give all the children a memorable day before we break up.  
 

Sports week is from Monday 8th until Friday 12th July. Make sure children are in their PE kit all week.  

 

Thurs 4th July – 

School Closed – 

Polling Day 

Mon 8th July – 

Nursery Sports 

Day – timings tbc 

Tues 9th July – 

Meet New 

Teacher session 

Wed 10th July – 

Sports Day – R & 

KS1 – 10am & KS2 

1.30 – 2.30pm 

Thurs 11th July – 

Forest Schools – 

Y2  

Y3 Theatre Visit 

Fri 12th July – Art 

Gallery in 

classrooms – 2.30 

– 3.15pm 

Mon 15th July – 

Inflatable Day 

and Reports out 

Tues 16th July - 

SHINE Assembly 

2pm 

Tues 16th July –

Open Afternoon 

3.20 – 3.45pm 

Fri 19th & Mon 20th 

July – PD Days - 

school closed 

Mon 2nd Sept – 

PD Day – school 

closed 

Tues 3rd Sept – 

First day back       

 

Thank you from all of us at The Avenue for your ongoing support.  
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